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Mr. Chairman, 

Members of this Council will recall that on March 16, 2005, the Director of Administration and Finance – Ambassador Frank Almaguer, made a presentation in this body regarding the extremely dire financial situation faced by the General Secretariat in its execution of the 2005 Program Budget, as a result of the non-receipt of quota payments from some Member States of this Organization.  The matter was referred to the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs for its consideration.

The Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs held 2 meetings on March 16 and March 21, at which the Director informed Member States on the liquidity crisis confronting the Organization because of the lack of cash in the Regular Fund.  The Committee engaged in extensive debate and discussions on this subject.

Following consultations with the Chair of CAAP, the Secretariat drafted a draft resolution that was similar to one approved by this body in July of last year; that is, CP/RES. 868 when this Organization faced the same liquidity problem.
The draft resolution was approved by the CAAP at its meeting on Monday, March 21 and was to be presented to the Permanent Council for its approval at today’s meeting if the situation had not changed.  The Council will appreciate and understand that the Secretariat had to be placed in a position to meet its financial obligations.

Mr. Chairman,

During Monday’s meeting, all delegations acknowledged the grave situation facing the Organization and urged Member States that have not yet met their commitments to submit their quota payments as soon as possible. 

Several Member States informed the Committee that they will be making payments in the very near future and I am pleased to report that one payment has already been received, making the Council’s consideration of this item no longer necessary.  I wish to thank the United States for making an $11 million payment which was received on Monday afternoon.  Thanks are also due to Chile, for paying its quota in full last week.
Mr. Chairman, 

While the need for the Council’s consideration of the draft resolution has been averted for the time being, it is possible that the Organization may face new liquidity crises in the future.  Because of this, some Member States recalled Resolution AG/RES.1757 “Measures to Encourage the Timely Payment of Quotas” adopted in 2000, and proposed that it should be revisited and should form the basis of a continuing discussion of how to avoid this type of problem in the future.  Some delegations expressed concern regarding Annex B of that Resolution.

The Committee’s deliberations also extended beyond the current liquidity crisis to address other critical financial problems such as the inadequacy of the Regular Fund and the need for Quota scale reform.  As these matters are of such fundamental importance to the health of our Organization, I feel compelled to report to the Council on these discussions as well.
Mr. Chairman,

Members of the Committee agree that the time has come to address the subject of the Regular Fund of the Organization at the highest level.  The Organization’s operational capacity has been consistently eroded over the past number of years to the point where it is unable to effectively implement existing mandates.
Approximately $18 million was included by the Secretariat as supplemental requests to the 2006 Regular Fund budget.  The Secretariat has informed that the request illustrates its immediate needs to meet current mandates.  The Secretariat will present the CAAP with an additional document, further explaining the $18 million request, so that the Committee can carefully evaluate the request.

As a result of the inadequacy of the Regular Fund, some Member States suggested that the issue of increasing the Regular Fund budget should be placed on the Agenda of the 35th Regular Session of the General Assembly scheduled for June in Fort Lauderdale or on the Agenda of the Fourth Summit of the Americas scheduled for November in Mar del Plata, Argentina.
Members acknowledged that the separate issue of finding a new and equitable scale of quota assessments was fundamental to the matter of increasing the Regular Fund Budget of the Organization and recommended that the CAAP continue urgent consideration of quota reform while noting the complexity and sensitivity of this matter to the Member States.
In closing, Mr. Chairman, while the draft resolution which was to address the immediate liquidity crisis is no longer necessary at this point in time, the Committee will continue to examine the advisability of putting forward a resolution which would obviate the need for the Permanent Council to take a decision every time the Organization is faced with a temporary liquidity crisis.  Perhaps more importantly, the Committee will also continue to discuss the separate issues of how to strengthen the Regular Fund budget of the Organization, as well as how to achieve a more equitable scale of assessments.
Mr. Chairman,

Sober reflection of the negative impact of these problems, particularly as they affect the Secretariat’s ability to meet its obligations to the member states and to its own staff compel us to address these issues without further delay.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman
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